PUBLIC HEARING

AMBULANCE DISTRICT

EAVES/TOWN OF DEWITT AMBULANCE DISTRICT

November 7, 2016
Mayor Tackman called the public hearing regarding proposal to include the Village of East Syracuse in the Town of DeWitt Ambulance District to order at 7:01PM
EAVES Director Vincent Stevenson presented details for proposal to expand the Town of DeWitt Ambulance District to include the Village of East Syracuse. 

The Town established the “East Syracuse Ambulance District” in 2010 for services in the same area as the East Syracuse Fire Protection District. At that time the Village elected not to be included but continued to contract separately with EAVES. Town property owners in the Ambulance District currently pay a tax of 24 cents/assessed 1000.

EAVES is looking to expand the District to offset losses experienced whenever they respond to calls in the Village. Because of a high number of Medicare and Medicaid calls EAVES lost over $182,000 from response in the Village.
Joining the Ambulance District will assure that all property owners pay the same fair share.

A benefit of being in the Ambulance District is that as a subscriber any charge for co-pay or amount over what the Insurance carrier provides will be waived.

The rate of 24 cents has been the same for the last five years.  Do not anticipate any increases at this time. Will enter into an agreement with the Town for the next five years, with no expected changes.  

EAVES has always been active in the community participating at Fireworks and Firemen events, as well as providing public education with teaching CPR, First Aid and babysitter classes. EAVES also provide blood pressure screening for local seniors monthly.

COMMENTS:

Town of DeWitt Supervisor Ed Michalenko noted that Special Districts are governed by the rules of NYS and Town Law.  The Town has always been in compliance with the State’s imposed tax cap limits – this year it’s .6%.  Do not see costs for Ambulance District going up.  The budget is set annually by requests from EAVES.

Trustee Daniel Wagner sees this as a fair value for the taxpayer.

Hearing no further comments, Mayor Tackman closed the public hearing at 7:07PM.
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Village of East Syracuse

November 7, 2016

Following the Public Hearing and the Pledge of Allegiance Mayor Robert T. Tackman called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees for Monday, November 7, 2016 to order at 7:08PM. 
Present: Deputy Mayor James E. Carr, Jr., Trustee Janet L. Mattox, Trustee Carol Para, Trustee Daniel J. Wagner, and Mayor Robert T. Tackman.

Also Present:  DPW Superintendent Ron Russell, III, Parks Director Tom Richardson, Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby, Fire Chief DJ Brewster, 1st Assistant Fire Chief Chris Shields, Acting Assistant Fire Chief Tim Marcely, and Village Attorney Robert Germain.
Excused: Director of Code Enforcement Randy Capriotti
Approximately 20 Village residents and guest attended including Town of DeWitt Supervisor Ed Michalenko, Town of DeWitt Councilors Joe Chiarenza and James Frank, Director of EAVES Vincent Stevenson, with several members of EAVES, several ESFD members, and other EMT’s.  A representative from the Eagle News also attended.

Review of Correspondence  A record of recent correspondence has been distributed to the Board of Trustees and all department heads to assist in monitoring activities.

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To accept the following vouchers for payment:

From Consolidated Fund Abstract, vouchers numbered 55280 through 55468 and Abstract in the amount of $362,926.96.
Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Town of DeWitt Ambulance District
Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To adopt the following Resolution to include the Village of East Syracuse in the Town of DeWitt Ambulance District

WHEREAS, in 2010 the Town of DeWitt formed an ambulance district, in the area commonly referred to the East Syracuse Fire Protection District, following its determination that it is in the public interest to create an ambulance district to meet the needs of the community;

WHEREAS, this area became known as the East Syracuse Ambulance District, yet does not include the Village of East Syracuse;

WHEREAS, EAVES (East Area Volunteer Emergency Squad, Inc.) a New York State Not-for-Profit Corporation with offices located within the Town of DeWitt presently provides emergency ambulance services to the East Syracuse Ambulance District;

WHEREAS, the East Syracuse Ambulance District raises funds through the levy of tax to the property owners in the district;
WHEREAS, the Village of East Syracuse agrees that the services provided by EAVES to the East Syracuse Ambulance District is in the public’s interest and does not create an undue burden; 

WHEREAS, General Municipal Law (GML §122-b) Villages, and other public entities, may contract for emergency ambulance services;

WHEREAS, in accordance with State Law, the Town of DeWitt will set a maximum amount to be raised through taxes to support the Ambulance District.  The Town Council will have the responsibility to taxpayers to ensure that any ambulance service paid for with tax dollars operates efficiently and economically. The duly elected Town of DeWitt representatives will oversee the way tax dollars support the ambulance service;

NOW, THEREFORE, the Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees does hereby resolve as follows:
1. This is an unlisted action subject to the New York State Environmental Quality Review Act.  The Village Board of Trustees appoints itself Lead Agency for the uncoordinated review of this action.  There are no other involved agencies.  In accordance with the regulations of the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation there will be no significant adverse impact on the environment as a result of this action.  The basis for this determination is that the action involves the expansion of the boundaries of an ambulance district and does not have any adverse environmental impact upon the air quality, vegetation, ground water or Village goals and objectives.
2. Notice for the public hearing was posted and published as required by law and in all respects satisfactory and the public hearing was held.  All property and the property owners within the proposed expanded boundary are benefited hereby. All the property and property owners benefited are included within the limits of the Village and proposed expansion of the ambulance district is in the public interest.

3. The Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustee Resolution of November 7, 2016 was duly adopted.

4. The Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees finds it to be in the public interest that the Village of East Syracuse be included in the East Syracuse Ambulance District of the Town of DeWitt formed on September 13, 2010.

5. The total taxable assessed value of the Village of East Syracuse, currently Two hundred Eighteen Thousand, One Hundred Twenty-nine Dollars ($218,129.00) 2016 Village Tax Roll.
6. Village property owners will be taxed beginning 2018 for the East Syracuse Ambulance District at a rate determined by the Town of DeWitt Council and such charge will be included in the annual tax bill of the Town of DeWitt.  This is a nominal charge to ensure the safety of the District’s residents and all property and property owners within the East Syracuse Ambulance District and the East Syracuse Fire Protection District, including all of the Village of East Syracuse.

7. This Resolution is subject to Permissive Referendum.

IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED that the Village of East Syracuse is included in and the boundaries expanded of the East Syracuse Ambulance District.

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Mayor Tackman noted this will begin in the 2018 Town tax. In the interim the Village will continue to contract with EAVES.

Delinquent Taxes 

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To accept the list of unpaid taxes for fiscal year 2016/17 from the Collector of Taxes.  The amount of unpaid taxes is $286,318.35 (2015/2016 was $306,068.80) through October 2016.

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

A copy of the delinquent tax list is attached herewith and made a part of this record.

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To direct the Treasurer to forward the delinquent tax list, in the amount of $286,318.35 (plus penalties) to the Commissioner of Finance of Onondaga County.  Pursuant to section 1442 of the Real Property Tax Law of the State of New York; Local Law No. 2, of 1978 of Onondaga County authorizing the Commissioner of Finance of Onondaga County to collect, 
and the County Legislature to enforce collection of delinquent Village taxes; as per Resolution of the Board of Trustees of the Village of East Syracuse, approved on November 27, 1978 requesting the County to collect delinquent taxes.

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Excellus Blue Cross/Blue Shield

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To authorize the Mayor to execute agreement for all Village participating employees and retirees for BC/BS of CNY renewal for Excellus Simply Blue Plus options (Platinum 2; Gold 1; and Gold 5), Dental Blue Options, and Low Medicare PPO 1 coverage.

Discussion: Mayor Tackman reported on the health plan options.  The Village splits cost with employees 75/25 for coverage in order to keep costs stable.  Offer 3 options at whatever level works best for each employee’s situation.  The Village will continue to contribute 75% toward the cost of the Gold 5 plan option. If employees choose another option they will be responsible for the difference. The Village contribution for Health benefits are approximately $198,288 (75%).

All three options increased approximately 13%, with Gold 5 costs for employees: single $40.92/week (last year $36.77); 2-person $81.84 ($73.54) and family $116.63 (last year $104.79) with  employees paying 25%.

Medicare PPO Plan increased 5% from monthly premium $358.46 to $376.54.  Retirees also contribute 25% (or $94.14 [$4.52 more than current $89.62/month]).  

Dental premium is a 4% increase with single $38.01/month (last year $36.33); 2-person $71.81 ($68.64) and family $116.29 (last year $111.20) with employees paying 25%.

Mayor Tackman summed it up with “it could be worse”.  Trustee Wagner commented that his went up 20%.
Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Amend Wage Schedule
Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To amend wage schedule to comply with FLSA changes for exempt (salaried) employees/minimum rates:


Parks Director Tom Richardson 

$47,706


Discussion:  Mayor Tackman reports that this increase for one employee is 2%.  There is one other employee under the exempt minimum rate.  Will monitor his hours and see if further adjustments are necessary.
Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Holiday Closing and Change to Meeting Schedule

Village Offices will be closed Friday, November 11th for Veterans Day and Thursday, November 24th and Friday November 25th for Thanksgiving.  Court is cancelled for Tuesday, November 23rd.
Garbage and Recyclables collection will be pushed back until Saturday, November 26th.

Offices will be closed for the Christmas and New Year’s holidays on Friday, December 23rd and Monday, December 26th and a half day on Friday, December 30th and all day Monday, January 2nd.

There will be no change in garbage and recycling collection of Christmas or New Year’s.
Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To re-schedule the monthly Board of Trustees meeting for January 2018 to Monday, January 9th, the 2nd Monday of the month because of the New Year’s Day Holiday schedule.
Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Village Elections

General Village Elections will be conducted in March but instead on Tuesday, November 7, 2017 as part of the County run General Election.  Offices on the Ballot will be:



Mayor – for a four (4) year term (until January 2022)
Justice – for a four (4) year term (until 2022);



Two (2) Trustees - each for a four (4) year term (until 2022); 

Employee Handbook

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To adopt the Revised Employee Handbook with changes made to Employee Handbook originally adopted July 21, 1997 and amended thereafter.


Discussion:  Mayor Tackman noted that Handbook is revised to eliminate redundancies of NYS and Federal laws and format.  Particular changes are made regarding: code of conduct, use of cell phones, and employee time reporting.

Deputy Mayor Carr addressed the changes to time keeping system will be the only record for determining payroll. All employees must use the facial recognition system to be paid.  If the system is not connected at Station 2 Caretakers should report to Station 1 to log in and out. 

The Board has issued a directive concerning this change.  If Department Heads have any concerns they should meet with their Board Liaison.   
Water Property Tax Assessments

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To authorize the Mayor to negotiate and execute an agreement with Town of Lafayette and Town of Pompey concerning the tax status for water property.


Discussion:  Mayor Tackman reports that much of the water system properties have not been classified as exempt.  The Village currently pays over $20,000 in tax.  Looking to enter into agreements with Town of LaFayette and Town of Pompey similar to that with the Town of DeWitt to correct this situation.
Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Rural Development – Grant Final Payment

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - The adoption of a resolution to accept SSO Mitigation Phase 1, Contract No. 1 and Contract No. 2 as complete and authorize final payment (if applicable).  Contract No. 1 was certified as substantially complete on 12/9/13 and Contract No. 2 was certified as substantially complete on 10/13/14, in accordance with the written recommendation of the Village Engineer, and recommending Final Payment.
 
Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner - The adoption of a resolution to utilize the Onondaga County Department of Water Environment Protection under the Village’s Intermunicipal Wastewater Agreement dated June 23, 2013 to provide ongoing operation and maintenance of the completed projects consisting of SSO Mitigation Phase 1, Contract No. 1 and Contract No. 2.

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Para - To adopt the Revised Emergency Preparedness Plan with changes made to update contacts and name the Emergency Management Coordinator originally adopted December 2, 2013 and amended hereafter.

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Para - To establish a short lived assets reserve account for annual payment for pump components, pump discharge valves, and Storage Tank wash down system. 

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.


Discussion:  Mayor Tackman reported that ae in the process of closing out the grant with Rural Development as part of the SSO Mitigation projects for the Tank and sewer line improvements. 
Court 
Trustee Mattox asked that table the matter of accepting the results of the Court audit until questions can be answered and disparity in numbers can be resolved.

Fire Department 

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Carr, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To approve the purchase of twelve (12) “Hot Sticks” from Verizon for approximately $320 each ($3840/year) for 2 Chief’s vehicles, R1, R2, T1, T2, E1, E2, E3, and E4. Will cancel the air card currently billed at $40/month).  
Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To approve the expenditure of $8000 to Jerome Fire Equipment for fire hose (2 ½” and 1 ¾” in 50’ lengths). [Phasing out all hoses over 20 years because they can no longer be tested]

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Carr, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To approve the expenditure of $8825 to Har-Rob Fire Apparatus for extrication tool Holmaro battery operated combination tool with 14 ½ inch spread, 47,435 lbs. spread force and 85,427 lbs. cutting force.

Discussion:  Fire Chief DJ Brewster reports that currently have 2.  Will replace Engine 4 now and figure to do another next year in the budget or when replace the Heavy Rescue.

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Mayor Tackman reported on meeting with committee to replace SCBA/MSA equipment.  Expect to address at December meeting. Village qualified for $320,000 FEMA grant and have $110,000 reserve account. Looking at packs alone to run $366,000 with additional costs for compressor at Station 1 $131,000. Looks to be an 8 to 12 week ordering process.  Current equipment expires August 2017.  If anyone has any questions please talk with Captain Russell or Chief Brewster.
The Burn Run will be this Sunday, November 13th.  Please come out and run or walk to support our Fire department.
Code Enforcement 

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To adopt the NYS Unified Solar Permit form.  This form is used in all counties across New York State, except Nassau County and Suffolk County.  This NY Sun Initiative, a dynamic public-private partnership will drive growth of the solar industry and make solar technology more affordable for all New Yorkers.


Discussion:  Mayor Tackman reported that the Director of Code Enforcement has been working with CNYRPDB.  Solar energy is becoming more prevalent and efficient.  The Village may be eligible for grants as we get further into the process. 
Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Fee Schedule

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To amend the Village of East Syracuse Development Fee Schedule (adopted by Local Law #1 of 2002) to amend fees for Solar permit as follows:

Development Permit


Fee








Solar Permit



$75

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

DPW
Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To purchase a Flammable/Fire Safety cabinet, as recommended in the Comp Alliance inspection from Hanes Corporation for $975.

Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Para - To authorize the Treasurer to make the following budget transfer:

FROM ACCOUNT 


TO ACCOUNT

AMOUNT


A9040.0800



A5110.0200


$975
Workers Comp


DPW Equipment


Surplus
Polling the Board: Deputy Mayor Carr – yes, Trustee Mattox – yes, Trustee Para – yes; Trustee Wagner – yes, and Mayor Tackman – yes.  Motion carried.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

Village Office – Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby

Taxes - Delinquent taxes will be turned over to the County for collection. A couple of large property owners are still outstanding.  But the Village will be “made good” for its full tax collection by the County.  $286,318.35 turned over to the County is 11% of total taxes ($2,574,815).

Treasurer’s Report – Pompo & Associates is working on the Independent Audit of the Village accounts for fiscal year ending May 2016. Working on the annual report to OSC.   

Budget Preparation – Met with Dan Goetzmann regarding Excellus estimates for Health & Dental plans.  Looking at approximately a 13% increase. 

Would like the Board to start meeting after the first of the year to begin planning and so that direction can be given to Department Heads in preparing their operation estimates. 
Garbage contract is up in April 2017.  Need to decide if renew for one year or send out to bid again.
Municipal Code – General Code is looking at January to have draft of new Municipal Code.   

Changes to Employee Handbook – Adopted changes is a format revision of Handbook originally adopted July 21, 1997. Handbook has been amended several times since. Primary changes included now are: required time record is no longer a time card, but the facial recognition time keeping system; phone use policy regarding personal calls during working hours and use of cell phones; and additional of negative social media as threat or harassment. Copies will be provided to all employees, including Fire Department volunteers.  Everyone is required to sign the acknowledgment and return to the Village Office.  Copies will be maintained in employee files and provided to the Mayor. 
Elections – There are no Village Elections slated for March 2017.  The next Village Elections will be in November 2017 with the General Elections for Mayor, two (2) Trustee positions and Justice all for four (4) year term.
Projects

EFC funding – Phase 2, Contract 2 SSO Mitigation – Project is being reviewed by EFC. Village Engineers met with DPW Supervisor to discuss greatest need for additional sewer and manhole repair and replacement. 

US Rural Development – Grant award is being closed out.  Closed with EFC last August.
Other Committees and Boards

Zoning – Has not meet since March 2016. 
Planning – Did not meet in October.  Will meet next Monday, November 14th to continue site plan review for Islamic Cultural Center of Bosnians. Will also review Model Law for Solar Photovoltaic Systems. 

Safety – Met October 18th. Set schedule for 2017. Will meet 3 times in February, June and October.
Village Court

Both Judges Zavaglia and Glassford attended the NYS Magistrates Conference in Lake Placid.  Both found it very educational.  Both Judges were able to submit a voucher for payment of hotel and traveling expenses.  Helps to cover some of the costs.

Audit was done. Cleaning up a few things from the past, but was good report.

REMINDER: Winter ban parking has begun.  No parking on the streets of the village from November 1st thru April 1st. $20 fine and will increase if not paid in a timely manner.

DPW – Superintendent Ronald A. Russell, III

LEAVES – DPW installed the leaf box and serviced leaf sucker.  Crews began picking up leaves.  Crews picked up yard waste and the seasonal pick up ended October 31st.  DPW crews did a special trash and other debris pick up due to high winds.

SIGN WORK – DPW repainted the stop bars at the intersection on Kinne Street after the paving jobs were completed.  Pavement markings on Burnet Ave were restored after that paving job.  Signs were repaired or replaced and repaired in various areas of the Village.  The flags on Manlius Street were taken down. They will be put back up for Veterans Day.
TREE WORK – DPW trimmed trees throughout the Village and some special requests from homeowners.  Crews trimmed low hanging branches along Manlius Street to assist with the NYS DOT paving project.

SNOW OPERATIONS – DPW began installing plows and salt bodies for the upcoming season.  Repairs were made where needed.  The parking ban is in effect November 1st. 

BUILDING REPAIRS – Crews installed the remaining heaters in the DPW 200 building.  This finishes the multi-year project.  The building was built in the early sixties and now has installed overhead doors, new energy efficient windows and a more efficient heating system.

STREET SWEEPING – Streets were swept of debris and will be swept daily in areas where crews are picking up leaves. The new sweeper is in service and doing a fine job. The old sweeper was declared surplus and taken to auction.

SANITARY SEWERS – Heavy rain on the 21st and 22nd caused the sewer system to fill and we had an SSO event which was reported to DEC as required.  The portable pump was set up to assist when one of the pumps on Ellis Street had overheating problems. The overflow lasted about 12 hours.
PARKS & REC – DPW finished closing the pool and installing the new protective cover. Winterizing for the season of the pool building vents, the pool and waterlines throughout the Park were done.  
The ball fields and Park were mowed when needed and leaves will be mulched after they come down.  A plow truck and backhoe were spruced up for the fall festival.  Crew members that were at the festival said they were very popular with the kids.

DPW assisted Fire Department moving cars used for their vehicle extrication drills.  Cones were supplied for emergency vehicle training.  Crews moved boxes, cleared up some lighting issues and other details in the Municipal Building.

DPW work for November will continue leaf pickup, snow equipment set up and weather related issue.  Some street repairs will be done in various parts of the Village if the weather cooperates.
DPW Superintendent Ron Russell commented that now that the paving is done throughout the Village OCWA is looking to dig up 2 sites possibly near the Bank and at Heman & Hartwell.
Parks Department – Parks Director Tom Richardson

The 1st annual Fall Festival was held on Saturday, October 15th at ESE School Field. Thank you to the  DPW, Fire Department and Eaves for their participation in the event, There was a large turnout for the event. 
Youth Programs

The Village Annual Children’s Halloween Party was held on Monday, October 31st. 32 children attended event. Children had opportunity to play games and make crafts at East Syracuse Elementary. At 4:00 pm children paraded down to the municipal building (2nd Floor) for costume judging, cider, donuts and a special bag of treats. 

Halloween Movie Night was also held on Friday, October 29th at the Municipal building 2nd floor. Ice Age Collision Course was shown.

.

Next Family Movie Night will be on Friday, December 2nd (Changed from December 9th due to conflict at ESE.) 

The Children’s Annual Thanksgiving Turkey Shoot bowling Tournament will be coming up on Wednesday, November 23rd  at Bowl Mor Lanes at 9:30 am  

Breakfast with Santa will be held on Saturday, December 17th at the American Legion from 9:00 – 11:00

Senior Programs

In October seniors attended trips to Owens Orchard on October 4th and the Seneca Niagara Casino on Tuesday, October 18th.

The 3rd floor Community room was filled on Friday, October 28th with 22 seniors for the Monthly card Party. This month’s Party is on Friday, November 18th 

Bennett Manor luncheon was Tuesday, October 25th .27 attended. Next luncheon is November 22nd   

The Movie Who gets the Dog was shown on the 2nd floor of the Village office on Thursday, October 27th. 17 seniors participated. Next movie will be on Thursday, December 1st (Miracles from Heaven.)
Children from ESE continued the intergenerational program involving youth and seniors at the Heman Street Senior Center.  Mrs. McGinley’s class attended Wednesday, October 26th Miss Albanese’s class attended the senior program on Monday, October 24th.

The Senior Citizen Annual Christmas Party will be on Thursday, December 15th at the American Legion. Upcoming trips include: Turning Stone Casino on November 15th, Mary Poppins on November 30th .Lights on Lake on December 8th, It’s a wonderful life of December 11th 

Food Sense Deadline to order food for November was Friday, November 4th at 12:00 noon. Call 952–0038 for more information.

Christmas Tree Lighting Ceremony will be on Monday, December 5th at 6:00 pm at the East Syracuse Municipal Building.

Judging for the Village of East Syracuse House Lighting Contest will be on December 12th at 7:00. Registration Forms are available at Village office.

Director Tom Richardson reminded everyone that the tree lighting is before the December Board meeting.
Mayor Tackman asked the DPW Superintendent if he can find a spot to store the Expressions Swing for the winter.  We’ll get it installed in the Spring before the official open of the Parks.

Extended thanks to the Parks Director and DPW crews for the nice job done at the Fall Festival.  Weather was great and the kids loved climbing on the equipment.

Code Enforcement – Director Randy Capriotti

I. Rental Inspections

A. Initial inspection – 17 structures, 35 units 
B. Re-inspections – 9 Units

C. Total potential rental UNITS – 650; Currently rental UNITS – around 645

D. About 99.5% of the 2015 rental units have been registered to date.  

II. Fire Inspections- 7
A. Place of Assembly – 5

B. Commercial – 7
C. Multi-families;
· 3 structures
· 15 units

III. Housing Court  

A. Court Order to Inspect - 0

B. Rental Inspections - 1
C. Ordered to apply to ZBA for use variance – 0
D. Ordered to register – 0

E. Outdoor Storage – 2

F. Nuisance Vehicles – 0

G. Parking Violation - 0

H. Property Maintenance - 0

I. Illegal Signs -0

J. Zoning -0

K. Container Location- 0
IV. Notices/Violations Cited

A. Outdoor Storage – 3

B. Nuisance Vehicles – 1
C. Grass – 0,  Ordered cut - 0
D. Property Maintenance – 0

E. Signs – 0

F. Pools – 0

G. Rental Reg. –  delinquent notices - 0                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

H. Communication Towers – 0

I. Sprinkler Inspections – 0

J. Stop Work Orders – 0

K. Order to repair/demolish - 0

L. Disruptive Conduct Notices Mailed – 0  Eviction Proceedings - 0

V.
      Uniform Code Complaints – 4
Corrected/Unfounded – 4
   Pending - 0
VI.
      Planning Board – Cancelled due to lack of information from Islamic State
VII. Zoning Board of Appeals – Did not meet

VIII. Building Permit Plan Reviews – 8, Permits Issued- 4 , Pending- 4

IX. Appearance Tickets Issued - 2

Fire Department – Chief DJ Brewster 

Fire Calls for the Month of October

Building Fire





1

Vehicle Fire





0

Misc. Fire i.e.: shed, dumpster etc.…


0

Outdoor Fire/Brush




0

Other Fires





1

Medical





4

MVC w/Injury





8

MVC without injury




7

Fire Alarm





30



Mutual Aid 





7

Hazardous Conditions




2

Other Hazardous


 

1

Misc. i.e.: animal, lockout, good intent etc.

19








80

16-Village

56-Town

  8-Mutual Aid

80

Fire Chief DJ Brewster announced that they have applied for another grant for high lift bags.  This equipment is over 15 years old.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Deputy Mayor James E. Carr, Jr. commented on the action taken by the Board at special meeting last month seeking to extend the time period for police services.  Where looking to extend the agreement until 2020 the terms for occupying this building would still expire in 2018.
Mayor Tackman reports that will be no changes to the Police Services Agreement. Town of DeWitt Supervisor is not interested in changing the terms so we will be sticking to what we have in place.

MAYOR’S REMARKS – Mayor Robert T. Tackman
Reports that working with DeWitt Police Department on creating Village ID cards for all employees. Invited the Fire Department to work with them too in getting photo ID for all Fire Department members. DeWitt has the equipment.

Will travel to Albany this weekend for NYCOM Legislative Sessions where NYCOM will establish their goals for 2017.

Reported on letter from Onondaga County Emergency Management announcing a new 680 area code for the County.  This change will require that dial the full 10 digit number –including area code for all calls.

The Village of East Syracuse will be hosts for the Mayor’s Association Dinner on Wednesday, November 16th. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Senior trips:
Tuesday, November 15th        Turning Stone Casino



Wednesday, November 30th  
Mary Poppins


Thursday, December 8th     
Lights on the Lake



Sunday, December 11th 
CNY Playhouse - It’s a Wonderful Life                       
Thursday, December 15th 
Senior Christmas Party


Youth trips and activities:

Wednesday, November 23rd 
Bowling Tournament - At Bowl Mor Lanes



Friday, December 9th 

Christmas Movie Night 


Saturday, December 17th  
Breakfast with Santa


Annual Christmas Tree Lighting at the Municipal Building on Monday, December 5th at 6PM with crafts, refreshments and a visit from Santa to follow.

Annual House lighting Contest – Judges will judge houses on Monday, December 12th. Winners will be announced on Tuesday, December 13th 
Court Cancelled – 
November 8th – Election Day




November 22nd (Thanksgiving week)




December 27th (end of month)

Next Board of Trustees meeting – Monday, December 5th at 7PM
COMMUNITY COMMENTS
Sally Seeley inquired about fire calls to Bennett Manor.  Fire Chief DJ Brewster reports that while there have been more calls recently there is nothing unusual. Any issues will be followed up by Codes Department.

Acting Assistant Fire Chief Tim Marcely reports that there was a problem with the alarm that appear to be resolved.  Still frequent issues with fires due to cooking and unattended items on the stove. Have concerns when tenants are told not to leave.  This is a serious life safety issue.  All matters have been passed on to Codes.  Understand that he is talking with management to resolve problems.  Have had difficulties with management before.  Invited any questions to come to the Fire Department – we will give you the information.

Sally Seeley reports that she has been told the maintenance budget has been cut and there are possibly more empty units than reported.

Mayor Tackman commented that he is working with Director of Code Enforcement on some tenant concerns. Still trying to establish who the owners or property managers actually are.  The Village has no control over the operations of the building but still has rights as the bond holder.
Trustee Daniel Wagner asked further about the calls for cooking – is it the same for Heman Street apartments.  Chief Marcely reports it is not the same.  Heman Street calls are usually calls for medical assistance or alarms.

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner – To adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 8:15PM
Respectfully submitted by,

Patricia J. Derby

Village Clerk

Minutes were provided unapproved to Board of Trustees and Department Heads on Tuesday, November 8, 2016
Review of Correspondence

10/1/16
NYS Workers Comp Board; RE: decision;

10/3/16
DPW Superintendent; RE: sewer at 243 Kinne Street;

10/4/16
Yeardon Air Support; RE: Pool dome cover;

10/5/16
Charter Communications; RE: changes;

10/5/16
Village Clerk; RE: filing local law with Department of State;

10/5/16
Village Clerk; RE: Safety Committee meeting 10/18;

10/5/16
Trustee Para; RE: prospective new member for Recreation Commission;

10/6/16
Mayor to Town of DeWitt Police; RE: vehicle complaint;

10/6/16
Mayor; RE: Follow-up on EAVES proposal for inclusion to Ambulance



District;

10/6/16
NYCOM; RE: Webinar Planning and Zoning training;

10/6/16
Rural Development; RE: assistance to revitalize downtowns;

10/6/16
Mayor; RE: 2017 Fire Contract;

10/7/16
Virtual Towns & Schools; RE: website visits;

10/7/16
FOCUS Greater Syracuse; RE: forum on Onondaga Lake;

10/7/16
CNYRPDB; RE: Solarize Syracuse;

10/11/16
Village Clerk to NYS DEC; RE: local Floodplain damage prevention law;

10/12/16
East Syracuse Recreation Committee; RE: meeting with the Mayor;

10/12/16
NYS Department of State; RE: local law filing;

10/13/16
Web Inquiry; RE: court;

10/13/16
NYMIR; RE: webinar on boilers;

10/16/16
ESFD Fire Chief; RE: administrative leave;

10/17/16
NYS DOT; RE: CHIPS 

10/17/16
Village Clerk to Fire Service Advisory Board; RE: quarterly statement;

10/18/16
Village Clerk to Planning Board; RE: revised site plans;

10/19/16
ESFD Fire Chief; RE: surplus TFT nozzles;

10/19/16
Web Inquiry; RE: handicap parking at Rescue Mission;

10/19/16
Charter Communications; RE: programming changes;

10/20/16
CNYRPDB; RE: snow and ice control workshop;

10/20/16
Web Inquiry; RE: FOIL 3105 Erie Blvd. E.;

10/20/16
Onondaga County Emergency Management; RE: new dialing procedures 



In area code 315;

10/21/16
DPW Superintendent; RE: rain event;

10/22/16
Goetzmann & Associates; RE: 2017 proposal Health plans;

10/24/16
Onondaga County Planning; RE: County land use maps;

10/24/16
Village Engineers/OBG; RE: roof drains project/ I&I reduction program;

10/24/16
Village Engineers/OBG; RE: Save the Rain grant;

10/24/16
DPW Superintendent; RE: Christmas decorations;
10/25/16
DPW Superintendent; RE: completion of Kinne Street paving projects;

10/25/16
Fire Chief; RE: Truck committee for new rescue truck;

10/25/16
Mayor; RE: rescue calls;
10/25/16
Fire Chief; RE: outside district calls;

10/25/16
Mayor; RE: audit;

10/26/16
Fire Chief; RE: approval of Fire Protection agreement;

10/26/16
Village Clerk; RE: health & dental benefit;

10/27/16
NYMIR; RE: national cyber security month;

10/31/16
Web Inquiry; RE: environmental site assessment;

10/31/16
USDA Rural Development; RE: grant close out;

11/2/16
Mayor; RE: Village clean up

11/2/16
NYMIR: RE: Driver and Fleet Safety handbook;

11/4/16
Web Inquiry; RE: commercial solar installation;
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